

Library Notes

Spring 2004

Annual Book Sale Super Saturday—June 12, 2004

One of the most anticipated activities of the Friends of the Library returns at Super Saturday on June 12th. The annual Book Sale will be held in conjunction with the College's year-end festival.

This year's sale contains some very interesting and valuable works that have either been retired by the Library or donated from the estates of our Friends throughout the year.

Items for sale include hardback books, paperbacks, magazines, records and pamphlets. The works are in excellent condition—many of them are "like new".

Whether you are looking to add to your personal collection or find some rare gifts for friends you'll have a lot of fun roaming the tables in search of a gem.

The annual book sale is a major source of income for the Friends. Proceeds are used to fund special projects within the Library.

The sale will take place on the main floor of the Library building—just inside the front doors. The Members Only Pre-Sale begins at 10:00 am. The

Sale opens to the public at 11:00

am.



Nancy Taylor to Complete the **Authors Series on May 26th**

Nancy Taylor, longtime member of the Evergreen faculty will make the final presentation in this year's Evergreen Authors Series. The presentation will take place on Wednesday, May 26th in the Periodicals Lounge of the Library, from 1:00 until 3:00. Light refreshments will follow a reading from and discussion of her book "Cousins in Love: The Letters of Lydia DuGard, 1665-1672".

Her book is Volume 2368 of "Medieval and Renaissance Texts and Studies" under the auspices of the Renaissance English Text Society. At once a work of deep careful scholarship and a love story "in a woman's voice", Dr, Taylor's book examines a rare look into the life a young English woman living in the late seventeenth century. The letters bring Lydia and the times in which she lived to life.

May 2004

Inside this issue:

Super Saturday Book Sale

Author Readinas

First Annual 2 5 K Race

Spielholz 2 Award



For Members Only!

1

Members of the Friends will have first crack at the treasure trove of books on sale at our annual Book Sale. The first hour of the sale—from 10:00 am to 11:00 am is reserved exclusively for Friends members. This gives you a chance to pick through the entire collection of sale items.

Friends Sponsor Inaugural 5K Race



The Friends of the Evergreen State College Library will sponsor the inaugural Evergreen Classic 5K Race on Sunday, June 13 on the college campus. The race

is the culmination of various community events connected to Evergreen's traditional Super Saturday celebration.

The race begins at 9 a.m. at the west end of the westbound Evergreen Parkway, approximately 1/2 mile from Parking Lot B. Runners will travel along a flat, fast course through the campus that ends just short of Lewis Road. The race is USATF certified and sanctioned.

Awards will be given to the winners in the overall and masters divisions. The top three finishers in 11 age divisions will

also be recognized. People of all ages are encouraged to participate.

The race is a fun way to bring people out to the campus and celebrate the beginning of summer. "One of the goals of the Friends of the Library is to build better bridges with the community," says Jim This, president of the Friends. "We think this race will grow into one of the South Sound's most anticipated events."

The early entry fee is \$20. The registration packet includes a short-sleeve black T-shirt commemorating the inaugural race and the 20th anniversary of the first U.S. Olympic women's marathon time trials in Olympia. Day of race registration will be \$25 and starts at 7:30 a.m. in Parking Lot B. For race details, visit www.evergreen.edu/library/5K or phone (360) 867-6487.

Jess Spielholz Service Award Announced

The Friends of the Evergreen State College is establishing a special service award in the name of Jess Spielholz whose volunteer work for over 30 years has contributed much to the college and library in particular. The Friends will honor a recipient for outstanding service to the library in Jess' name on an annual or semi-annual basis. The award will allow the recipient to name an area of the library to receive the gift.

Jess has been active in a number of college capacities. He was treasurer and vice president of the Friends of the Evergreen Library, staffing more than his share of Super Saturday book sales. He and Hanna were founding members of the Evergreen College Community

Organization (ECCO), a group of local residents who worked to open lines of communication between the newly opened college and its neighbors. For their many efforts, the couple received Evergreen's first "Citizen of the Year" award in 1981, presented by then President Dan Evans.

Since his 1971 retirement as deputy director of the Washington State Dept. of Social and Health Services, Spielholz has made Evergreen a second home. He has been a "volunteer" faculty member in several health-related programs: The Wisdom of the Elderly in 1974, The State of Contemporary Society in 1977 and An Intergenerational View of Aging in 1986. His long service has exemplified the finest spirit of community and volunteering.

Page 2 Library Notes